
 

 

10 October 2023 

Dear Sue, 

The use of agency staff in children’s services 

I write on behalf of the Committee to ask information relevant to our ongoing work on Services for 
care experienced children: exploring radical reform. 

We have spoken to many young people across Wales to inform this work and they have consistently 
raised with us their concerns about the negative impact of having frequent changes of social workers 
has on their care. The instability of the workforce is clearly a factor in this and for some time we have 
scrutinised the data available to us and to further establish the facts and the scale of this issue.  

1. Clarification about data on the use of agency staff in children’s services.

On 14 September 2023, we held a follow up scrutiny session with the Deputy Minister for Social 
Services and her officials about our report into Radical reform for Care Experienced Children. During 
that meeting there was confusion over some data provided to us by e-mail in April and following on 
from written information submitted by Social Care Wales in March 2023 

At our request, in April 2023, Social Care Wales clarified to us by email that 49% of children’s services 
staff were agency workers. (see annex to this letter). However, at our meeting on 14 September Welsh 
Government advised us they believed this figure was a number: that was 49 individual children’s 
services staff were agency workers.   

I would be very grateful therefore if you could you clarify the following: 
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 Is this figure of 49 from April 2023 a percentage figure or is it the number of individual 
staff?  

 As of September 2023, what is the total number of children’s social care staff in the 
workforce in Wales? (along with the vacancy rate and the percentage of agency staff)  

 As of September 2023, the total number of qualified social worker roles within the 
children’s social care workforce in Wales? (along with the vacancy rate and the percentage 
of agency staff) 

2. Responsibility for collecting and publishing workforce data, including agency data 

 Whose responsibility is it to collect and publish data on vacancy rates and use of agency 
staff in children’s social care? 

 The frequency with which this data is collected. 

 Your views as to the merits of publishing annual data as in England and which agency 
would be responsible for taking that forward:  

o Statistics: children's social work workforce 
o Children's social work workforce: attrition, caseload and agency workforce 
o Longitudinal study of child and family social workers,  

Thank you for the information you have already provided us with. We would also be grateful for any 
other relevant workforce data you feel may be relevant to this inquiry. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Jayne Bryant MS 
Chair 
 
Cc: Julie Morgan MS, Deputy Minister for Social Servcies  
 

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg. 

We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English. 
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Prynhawn da Good afternoon

I hope all is well.  
The answer to your specific question is it that 56% then 49% of all children’s services staff were agency 
workers.  

More generally, statistics on use of agency staff will be collected by the 22 local authorities and reported to 
Welsh Government as I understand it. The data is not collected by Social Care Wales. 

Best wishes, 
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